MINUTES OF JULY 13, 2004

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Rosenkranz, Colvin, Gaskell, Thompson, and Stillings

Absent:  Altonen

Others Present:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  14

1. Called to order at 7:30 PM

2. Open Public Hearing for Debra Cannon request for Special Use Permit of Bed & Breakfast.  Ms Cannon introduces her legal representative, Ms Michelle Valuet, who went through the application procedure with the Commission.  The meeting is open to the audience for comment and Mr. Harry Nicolie spoke in support of the Cannon request.  With no further comment from the public, the hearing was closed.

3. Open Public Hearing for Mike and Kathy Moorical request for a Special Use Permit for a Duplex short-term rental residence on M-88.  Mr. Moorical explained his purpose of providing weekly or long-term rental space for golfers.  Doug Mansfield spoke of the construction plans, measurements, etc.  From the audience, Larry Tomlinson questioned parking spaces and their location.  Also from the audience, Ms Bretz read from a letter which she presents to Mr. Briggs, and questions the maximum number or renters, parking spaces, boat use and septic and drain field location.  She also questions the reference to a fire hydrant at the DNR access.  She stated that she feels on-site supervision is important.  Lastly, she questions whether this is a duplex?  With no further comments from the audience, the hearing is closed.  

4. There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded to accept the minutes of June 8, 2004 as presented.  Motion passes 6-0.

5. Communications:  1.  August 2, 2004 6:30-8:30 PM in Gaylord, MI the 2004 Land Use Legislation Program presentation on five sets of new land use legislation signed into law in Dec 2003 and Jan 2004.  2.  July 17 (Elk Rapids), July 20 (Mancelona), and July 28 (Bellaire) Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council workshops to discuss the understanding of local land use law, focusing on “takings” issues.  3.  July 27, in Okemos, the Michigan Municipal League program on Sexually-Oriented Business.  4.  From Mr. Sullivan, MSU Citizen Planner workshops will be held in Sept, Oct, Nov, and January.  Further info will follow.

6. Concerns of the Public other than Agenda items.  There were none.

7. Discussion and Possible action on Bed & Breakfast.  Discussion includes the fact that this property is zoned both R1 on the waterfront and R2, where the residence is actually located. B&B’s are allowed in R2.  The checklist is gone through and found to be in order.  There have been no comments from Agency Review.  There is a motion by Stillings to grant this Special Use Permit for a Bed & Breakfast for that portion of the lot that is zoned R2.  Motion is seconded by Gaskell.  Discussion.  Roll call vote.  Motion passes 6-0. 

8. Discussion and Possible Action on Duplex rental.  Mr. Briggs reminds the Board of the letter read at tonight’s meeting.  No other communications were received.  He states that the Special Use Request is for a duplex, and that word was chosen as the most appropriate due to the fact that the second story of the structure will have a kitchen and will be used as a rental facility.  The lower level is intended to be used as a more long-term rental unit.  During discussion of the permit, several items are decided to be missing or lacking from the application.  These issues include:

1. Parking and a definition of “the road” need to be addressed.  Something in writing from the Road Commission stating that it is or is not a road (as apposed to a driveway or DNR access road) will be needed.  Once that is done, then the issue of parking can be addressed.

2. Approval and/or letter from the Health Department that well and septic can handle proposed use.

3. Show well location

4. Show location of upstairs kitchen

5. Show location of propane tank

6. Indicate the maximum number of renters allowed 

7. Show location of landscaping

8. Show set backs or distances that the buildings are set back from the property line

9. Show position of lighting and that it will directed downward

A definition of the adjoing road becomes important as it changes the front, side and back lot line requirements.  If it is a corner lot then the narrowest dimension of the property is the front lot line.  If the road is not a road, but rather a driveway then it is not a corner lot.  

Mr. Moorical stated that this has been a large project to take on and they are trying to find their way through it too.  He doesn’t want any animosity and wants the best thing for the village and the township.  Just let him know what he needs and he will be happy to try and fulfill the needs of the Commission.  There is a motion by Gaskell and seconded to table this issue until next month’s meeting and allow the applicant time to address the above issues.  Motion passes 6-0.

9. Mr. Russell reads into the record a letter that was received regarding last month’s Public Hearing for Barb Higgins’ Hair Salon.  The letter is from Harry Nicolie regarding the new well installation on the property.  

10. Discussion of Definitions.  Mr. Sullivan has handout of proposed definitions for School, Business or Trade School, Irregular Lots, and an amendment for the definition of Rear Lot Line.  After explanation and discussion with the Commission, Mr. Sullivan agrees to rewrite these for the next meeting taking their comments into consideration.

11. Land Use Map.    The published edition has a large discrepancy in that it shows the Torch Lake Township north boundary line as US 31.  Therefore corrections need to be made.  Hopefully, Mr. Sullivan will have a finished project at next month’s meeting. 

12. With no further business, the meeting is adjourned at 9:55 Pm

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission.  

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

